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I own the property directly across the alley at 1445 Grand Ave.  I am the neighbor that is most impacted
by Mr Schroeder  building project.  

I am in support of the city granting a variance for this project.

Mr Schroeder is a asset to our neighborhood.  His upkeep of his property shows pride of ownership.  He
is first in line to help a neighbor in need.  I as a senior citizen appreciate knowing Tom is across the alley
and part of the Mac-grove neighborhood.

Please grant this variance.  it will improve our city and the look of the alley.

Thank you,

Richard McDermott
1445 Grand Ave
St Paul, MN  55105

email  jobudmn@yahoo.com
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